The Los Angeles Regional Water Board issued a revised NPDES permit for a publicly owned treatment works.  The revisions included a more stringent discharge prohibition (extended for a longer period of time) and more stringent nitrate limitations.  The nitrate limitations were more stringent than the numeric water quality objective in the Basin Plan, without justification in the findings of the permit.  The State Board Order revises the nitrate limitations to be consistent with the Basin Plan.  The State Board Order found there was a basis in the administrative record to extend the discharge prohibition, but that the permit did not contain findings providing the justification.  The Order upheld the discharge prohibition, but revised the permit to include the necessary findings, without a remand.

